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April is designated as ñCommunity College Monthò across Amer-

ica; this designation serves to recognize and promote the important 

roles that each two-year college plays in the development and 

growth of their respective communities.  Community and technical 

colleges exist in a reality where ñthe rubber meets the roadò and 

possibilities afforded by these schools offer unique opportunities all across America.   
 

Our two-year associate degree programs offer individuals who work and study hard the 

chance to find a career job close to home.  Transfer opportunities also exist allowing for a 

seamless transition from high school to the post-secondary setting.  I am so proud of Madi-

sonville Community Collegeôs faculty and staff, our accomplishments, our grant funding 

successes, and last but not least, the Glema Mahr Center for the Arts.  I am proud of our 

students, their accomplishments, and their activities.  On April 13th, the 4th semester nursing 

students debated ethical issues in the healthcare arena.  As I sat in the audience, I marveled 

at the quality presentations.   
 

I am also proud of our quality Adult Education Program.  Kentucky is one of seven states 

participating in a grant for the Standards-in-Action Innovations for Standards-Based Educa-

tion.  MCCôs Hopkins County and Muhlenberg County Adult Education programs were two 

of the five programs chosen to pilot the SIA Innovations.  I am extremely proud and appre-

ciative of the commitment and contribution by our adult education team led by Cris Crow-

ley.  Team members include Ashley Gootee, Beth Vincent, Chandy Melton, Deborah Mat-

thews, Kristal Stanley, and Sherraine Williams. 

 

MCC was also pleased to welcomed Nancy Eskridge, member of the Kentucky Commission 

of Women, on March 16th for an informative presentation on the position of women in con-

temporary Kentucky society.  She presented us with a wealth of information and encouraged 

everyone to visit the website for the Kentucky Commission on Women 

(www.women.ky.gov) for more information, facts, and statistics. 

 

Of course, the highlight of the collegeôs academic year is graduation!  We invite you to cele-

brate our graduates on Friday, May 6, 2011, at the Glema Mahr Center for the Arts, with two 

ceremonies beginning at 5:30 p.m. and 7:30 p.m. respectively. 

 

Community College Month 

Judith Rhoads, Ed.D., President 

MERA Opens with a 
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One March 25, 2011, MCC and the Ken-

tucky Coal Academy opened the Mine Emer-

gency Response Academy (MERA).  A 

demo day event was held for mining and 

community members to view this state-of-the

-art facility.   
 

The use of the renovated simulated mine 

structure and virtual reality training equip-

ment allows MERA to provide hands-on fire 

fighting training that is critical to the mining 

community.  A fire in the confines of an un-

derground coal mine can be devastating.  It 

can double in size in five minutes, and if 

uncontrolled for 30 minutes, the workforce 

must be evacuated.  In some cases, the only 

way to stop the flame is by sealing the mine -

- a major economic loss to the mining com-

pany and its employees.  The best scenario is 

to prevent the fire, but if it happens, MERA 

training is utilized to extinguish the fire in 

the incipient stage.   
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